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(for John), more recently, in Africa. The reasons for our travels are many and 

varied, but they are primarily related to opportunities to learn more about how 

farmers can make a better living out of their dairy cows and to share that 

knowledge with other farmers, university students and other stakeholders in Asia’s 
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others about them. Life as dairy farmer is a 24/7 devotion to their stock, whether 

they like it or not: generally dairy farmers do this each and every day because it 

can, and generally does, bring them a relatively quick return for their farming 

efforts. Cows require milking twice daily and because raw milk is so perishable, it 

must be quickly sold into the next step in the value chain, usually the milk trader, 

cooperative or milk-processing agent. It is little wonder that recent estimates of 

dairy farmers the world over (which includes people living within dairy farming 

households) are of the order of 750 to 900 million people.
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both in the tropics but with very different climates. The Kenyan smallholder farms 

were literally on the Equator but, being at high altitudes (1700 m), had constant 

comfortable temperatures year-round. In contrast, the Vietnamese feedlot farms 

although 18°N, and only 20 m above sea level, suffered severe winters and 

extremely hot summers. Two very different tropical environments and milk 

production systems that have resulted in vastly different blueprints.

We are also grateful to Kate Blasak, of the World Society for Protection of 

Animals, Sydney, and Phillip Schultz, of Daviesway, Kyabram for allowing us to 

use one of their photographs.

John Moran and Philip Chamberlain

August 2016




